
 
 

 

 

Virginia-Highland Civic Association | www.vahi.org 

P.O. Box 8401 | Station F | Atlanta, GA 31106 

 

April 15, 2025 

Dr. Bryan Johnson, Superintendent 

Atlanta Public Schools 

685 Mercer Street, SE 

Atlanta, GA  30312 

 

Dear Superintendent Johnson,  

We are writing to acknowledge receipt of the agreement "Development Agreement V.10" between 

the Atlanta Independent School System and the Virginia-Highland Pool Association Inc., regarding 

the proposed pool development in Virginia-Highland, across from Virginia-Highland Elementary 

School.  

John Closs forwarded the agreement reached with APS to the full Virginia-Highland Civic 

Association (VHCA) board on April 13, 2025. 

At the April 14th public board meeting, the Virginia-Highland Civic Association Board voted 

unanimously not to support this agreement. 

The Virginia-Highland Civic Association (VHCA) intends to initiate the critical public engagement 

and input process. 

Thank you for your leadership in Atlanta. 

Sincerely, 

Alex B. Jones 

President 

Virginia-Highland Civic Association 

 

cc:  

Atlanta Public Schools:  

Ken Zeff, EdD, Atlanta Public Schools School Board, District 3 

LaKeisha Levy, EdD, Atlanta Public Schools, Executive Director, Facilities Administration Mngmt    

Raj Valluri, Atlanta Public Schools, Senior Director, Capital Improvements  

Robert Palmer, Atlanta Public Schools, Executive Director, Maintenance & Operations 

Caprice Stokes, Atlanta Public Schools, Director, Property Management 



  
 

 

 

 

 

Atlanta City Council:  

Alex Wan, Atlanta City Council, District 6  

 

Virginia-Highland Civic Association Board: 

Melissa Clark, Vice President & Education Committee Chair 

Miguel Barrios, Treasurer 

Karri Hobson-Pape, Secretary 

Johnson Bazzell 

Kevin Cronin, Planning Committee Chair 

Amy Harward 

Kenneth Herring 

Karen Isenberg Jones 

Mary Frances Jones 

Tim Langan 


